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A MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR DENNIS 
 

 

Please remember that our district team is here to support and listen to 
the clubs and not the other way around. 2-way communication is vital to 
the success of our District 14-T and our clubs.  And, we continue to be 
blessed with donations from many of these clubs toward our District 
projects. 
 
The State Convention was held in Indiana, PA May 18-20. Highlight was 
Int’l President Brian Sheehan presenting the State Leo of the year 
award to Leo Josh Johnson of the G/A Blue Leos. His entire family 
attended (except for the dog). It was great to see many who made the 
trip from T there.  Planning for the 2024 State Convention (that our 
district is hosting) is well under way. 
 
Our last Cabinet Meeting is scheduled for June 4 at 2PM at the West 
Hanover Community Building. This traditionally is the meeting where 
decisions are made regarding distribution of the District Projects money 
received from our clubs. That process will not be as time consuming as 
years past. Most of the contributions to Lions Club international 
Foundation were done early this year to give clubs the proper credit 
needed to award Melvin Jones Fellows for their upcoming Charter 
Events. Beacon Lodge, Leader Dogs, LOPF, PA Sight Conservation and 
Research, and Vision Resources are done each quarter in accordance 
with project guidelines. We have a funding strategy for Special Olympics 
that matches the 3 chapters located within T with donations from clubs 
in those particular counties. PA Lions Care for the Kids, PA Lions for 
Dog Guides, and Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation are set as to 
where they get remitted.  We only disburse money from the Disaster  

Greetings Lions and Leos: 
 
Welcome to June. The last month of my term as 
District Governor. (I already received my PDG 
badge at the State Convention) I was proud to 
visit all 37 clubs in all 4 counties. I greatly 
appreciate the kindness and support I received 
this Lions Year. And it’s a debt that will be hard to 
repay. 
Many service projects and much fundraising are 
taking place all across our District. Please keep 
up the good work. 
 

June newsletter deadline is  
July 3rd.   

 
Please have your articles and club 

information emailed to  
Lion Fay Watson at 

faydy320@centurylink.com        
 

Thank you! 

http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:faydy320@centurylink.com
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DG message continued… 
 
Fund and Kid Sight as needs come up. That will leave open funding decisions on only 4 of our 
projects. Diabetes Research, Eyeglass Collection, Youth Activities, and Hearing Speech Work with 
the Deaf.  
 
A major event is scheduled for June 25. King Lion Don Holmes from the West Hanover Lions 
worked out a fund-raising event with ABC Lanes to collect money for diabetes research since we 
didn’t have an official Diabetes Bowlathon this year. Location is ABC North lanes on Locust Lane 
in Colonial Park and will be held from 1 PM to 3:30 PM. Price is $20 per bowler. With any luck we 
could get some raffle baskets going as well. And hopefully if successful this could become an 
annual event. Tickets are out. Special thanks to Lion John Petrina.  
 
Thank you for your support for 2022-23 and please keep up the hard work in the areas of 
leadership, membership, and service. And always remember “We Serve”.  And please support our 
incoming DG Patti Ohler and her team in 2023-24. 
 
Yours in Lions Fellowship, 
District Governor Dennis 
 

MESSAGE FROM DGE PATTI 

What an interesting year!  So much wonderful training and experiences I have had through 
the Lions.  It has been a pleasure being your 1st VDG.   
 
Many experiences, meeting Lions from around the world, opening so many experiences and 
learning opportunities.  Seeing a different side of the world I never knew before Lions. 
  
I am looking forward to becoming your District Governor and working closely with each club 
and member.  Thank you for the opportunity. 
  
"We Serve Because We Care" 
  
DGE Patti Ohler 
District 14 T 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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  SCENES FROM PA STATE CONVENTION 2023 

(pictures provided by Lion John Petrina) 
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STATE Convention Cont’d 

DG Dennis, 2024 State Convention Chairman 
PDG Pete and PDGs Tut & Joanne promoting 
14T as host of the 2024 convention! 

DG Dennis Alleman and DGE Patty 
Ohler during the pinning ceremony 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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 MIDDLE PAXTON LIONS CLUB  NEW BLOOMFIELD LIONS CLUB 
     ERNEST N DIMELER        NORMAN C HARRISON JR. 
   

14-T DECEASED MEMBERS MAY 2023 

 
DUNCANNON LIONS CLUB  GREENCASTLE LIONS CLUB  
     JON MCKENSIE            BRITT SALMON 
      CHERIE STOKES 
      STEVE STOKES 
 
NEW BLOOMFIELD LIONS CLUB  WAYNESBORO LIONS CLUB 
       JOSEPH T GASPER              LEE DJOKWE 

14-T NEW MEMBERS, MAY 2023 

Is your club a PA Lions Beacon Lodge "500 Club"? 
 
The 500 club is based on a $5.00 donation per member of a Lions or Leo Club.  
This is an opportunity for an individual Lion or Leo to make a personal contribution to "your" camp. 
 
What are contributions used for? maintenance of the campgrounds, buildings, equipment. Any surplus 
at the close of the fiscal year will be placed in a fund to purchase new equipment or replacement of 
equipment. 
 
What is required?  A check and copy of the club's membership list. 
          (Check payable to PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp in the amount of  $5.00 per member, noting 
"500 Club" on the memo line, and current list of members) 
 
The 500 club letter is included in this newsletter(Page 13) . Presidents and Secretaries, please discuss 
this with your membership and become a 500 Club this Lions year! 
 
PDG Jan Adams 
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MESSAGE FROM OUR ENVIRONMENTAL CHAIR 

Hello District Members. I hope this finds everyone well. 
 
When last I wrote, we were 4-inches below the normal amount of rainfall for May. Now, we’re about 
5-inches below the normal amount of rainfall for this time of year. You may notice your grass in your 
yard becoming much drier and outdoor plants, especially container plants, needing extra attention. 
Please be extra mindful of how wildfires get started and take precautions to prevent them.  
I was recently inspired by all of the environmental initiatives occurring in PA as depicted in the 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection’s (DEP) June 2023 report 
June_2023_CAC_Report.pdf (state.pa.us). It speaks to the Chesapeake Bay Watershed 
Restoration, legislative initiatives, the Keep PA Beautiful Program, Youth Ambassadorships, and 
many other efforts. 
Pictured is the map of the Chesapeake Bay drainage area that includes the four counties of our 
district: Dauphin, Franklin, Juniata, and Perry counties. Some of us may not realize how our 
activities impact a body of water that sits outside of our state, however, actions that we take within 
our yards individually and collectively contribute to excess nitrogen, phosphorus, and sediment 
reaching the bay and negatively impacting its health.  
All of the counties within the drainage area have submitted Countywide Action Plans Countywide 
Action Plans (pa.gov) to help improve the condition of the bay. Dauphin County, for example, will 
review a variety of its plans and ordinances including stormwater, evaluate areas to establish 
riparian buffers to stabilize stream banks and limit encroachment, forest buffers, urban forest 
buffers, grass buffers, urban grass buffers, manure storage, wet ponds and wetlands, fencing, 
supports to assist the agricultural community, University partnerships, etc., just to name a few. 
These Countywide Action Plans are rather extensive and merit review so that you and your club 
can see what is planned for your area.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It’s been my pleasure to serve as the 14-T Environment Chair for the last couple years. This is my 
last newsletter input in this capacity. I wish all of our district members and clubs the best as you 
plan and pursue your environment goals. 
 
Best regards, 
Lion/PDG Krista Callear 
14-T Environment Chair 
Hershey Lions Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
https://files.dep.state.pa.us/PublicParticipation/Citizens%20Advisory%20Council/CACPortalFiles/Meetings/2023_06/June_2023_CAC_Report.pdf
https://www.dep.pa.gov/Business/Water/Watershed-Restoration/Chesapeake-Bay-Watershed-Restoration/WIP3/GetInvolved/Pages/Countywide-Action-Plans.aspx
https://www.dep.pa.gov/Business/Water/Watershed-Restoration/Chesapeake-Bay-Watershed-Restoration/WIP3/GetInvolved/Pages/Countywide-Action-Plans.aspx
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  LCI SYSTEM CONVERSION DATE INFO 
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The District Governor White Cane Project has been around for many 
years. All monies collected stays within your local clubs to be used for 
Eyesight Conservation.  Over one-half of the District Governor’s 
Projects are related to Eyesight Conservation. This project can be 
implemented anytime throughout the Lions, Lioness and Leos’ year. 
(July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023).  

 
***********************CUT AND RETURN************************************* 

 
2022-2023 WHITE CANE CLUB REPORT 

PA Lions Multiple District 14-T 
 
This report includes All White Cane Activities     Please email to dalton_paul@comcast.net or 
Occurring from 07/01/2022 to 06/30/2023:     send form to PDG Dalton E. Paul 

1.  Did your Lions, Lioness, or Leo Club hold a          District 14-T White Cane Chair 
White Cane fundraising event (or events)?          1432 Laurelton Court 
______Yes, please continue with question 2          Chambersburg, PA  17201 
______No, please complete Club information and return 
            Form to District White Cane Chairperson 

2. Please list activities, dollar amounts raised, and  
Estimated man-hours.  
 

                                                                     ACTIVITY AMOUNT RAISED 

  

  

  

                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                           TOTAL: 

 

 
 
Estimated total man-hours expended:__________ 
 
Club Name:  ________________________________________________________ 
 
Report Submitted by:  _______________________________________  Phone/Email  

________________________________________________ 
 
This report must be in no later than July 15 2023, but try to get it in as soon as you complete your” 2022-2023 White Cane 

Campaign”. Thank you. 

East Hanover Lions - $530.00     Landisburg Lions - $3001.44 
Lower Paxton Twp Lioness/Lions - $585.00    Harrisburg Lions - $861.00 
Paxtang Lions - $767.00      Waynesboro Lions - $633.02 
New Bloomfield Lions - $892.00     Paxtang Lions Club  - $1,313.34 

mailto:dalton_paul@comcast.net
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PROJECT NEW HOPE 

 
Opportunity for Veterans 

 
 

We are busy preparing  for the first Retreat session of Project New Hope for disabled Veterans 
scheduled for June 17 – 21 at PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp.  There are still a few cabins 
available, so if any Lion happens to know of a Veteran that you think may be a prospective 
attendee, I would like to hear from you. I’m always available to explain the program and benefits 
that await our Veterans at Project New Hope. The second Retreat dates are July 29 – Aug. 2. 
 
Thanks for remembering Veterans, especially those dealing with issues as a result of their military 
service. 
 
PDG Jan, Project  New Hope Chairperson 
janpdg@gmail.com  717-877-6464 
 

PLEASE NOTE! 

Beacon Lodge Work Weekend:   September 16 and 17 Sat/Sun. 

(contact Beacon Lodge to sign up) 

 

Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation 

the JDRF One Walk Harrisburg date and location is secured, and registration is open! Fry 
Communications is a longtime supporter of JDRF, and they are excited to donate 
$100 to the first 100 teams to register in Western & Central PA, earning your team 
captain their JDRF One Walk t-shirt! Don’t miss out on this wonderful opportunity! 

JDRF ONE WALK, Harrisburg 
October 15, 2023 
Adams-Ricci Park 
Register today!  

 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:janpdg@gmail.com
https://www2.jdrf.org/site/R?i=nzL8GQ4R3hz7WloyUUTIpPLiaN9pSB0VVwHINc7XI1ntJaoQh20oQA
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BEACON LODGE 
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District 14T Eyeglasses/Hearing Aids Collection Update 
 
 
I will be retiring as Coordinator of this District Project, effective June 30, 2023.  I will be accepting 
collected eyeglasses at my home until May 31.  I will then be boxing them to deliver to New Jersey 
Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center in June.  The 2023-2024 Coordinator will be Lion Bill Best, Penn 
National Lions Club.  His contact info:  3790 Farmstead Drive, Fayetteville, PA 
17222; wabest2@gmail.com; 484-319-1196.  He will begin to accept sorted eyeglasses July 
1.  You can drop off on his porch, but he would prefer you contact him ahead of time (text message; 
phone call; voice mail) to ensure he is home.  You can also continue to drop off at the State Office, 
949 East Park Dr, Harrisburg, PA 17111-2810.  PLEASE NOTE:  Clubs dropping boxes of 
eyeglasses (NO garbage bags, please) off at the State Office are reminded to contact 
PDG Deb Burkholder, State Administrator, to schedule a time when the Office will be 
open.  Please do not drop off outside the closed office.  Her contact information 
is: administrator@palions.org  717-564-2586. 
 
Please review the information on how to sort eyeglasses.  It's  a great way to get all club members 
involved with this service project. I have enjoyed serving in this role and thank you for the time you 
give to this service project.  We never have contact with who we are helping, but know you are 
making a difference to individuals and families, through collecting eyeglasses. 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
 
PDG Joann Williams 
Eyeglasses and Hearing Aids Collection Coordinator 
 

HOW TO PRESORT EYEGLASSES 
 

Collecting eyeglasses is a service project that many Clubs in our District are involved with.  I 
wanted to share with you information about where those collected eyeglasses go as well as how 
you can presort the eyeglasses as a club project.  Collected eyeglasses are taken to the New 
Jersey Lions Eyeglasses Recycling Center.  It is located on the grounds of Katzenbach School for 
the Deaf in West Trenton, New Jersey.  This is one of eleven recycling centers located in the 
United States.  Yearly, they handle 1,200,000 eyeglasses.  Their purpose is twofold:  to collect, 
clean, neutralize, designate prescriptions of used eyeglasses and to store and package them for 
distribution to needy groups and individuals throughout the world.  Volunteers include students at 
the school, lion members, other organizations, inmates at local correctional institution.  For more 
info, check out their website www.njlerc.org  If you are aware of medical mission groups who 
provide vision exams, there is a form on the website for them to order eyeglasses to take along.  
 
Here is how to presort eyeglasses: 
Please throw away:  eyeglass cases, broken eyeglasses, loose lens, contact lens.  If you have a 
way of disposing these items, please do so.  If not, box together and I will throw away. 
Box eyeglasses and sunglasses separately as well as reading glasses.  Mark on box the contents:  
Prescription/Sunglasses/Readers. 
Do not fill box completely to the top.  Glasses will get broken in transit.  Use sturdy boxes for 
storage.  Do not use extra large boxes as they become too heavy to lift and maneuver. Do not use 
garbage bags. 
Hearing aids are also collected and given to PA Lions Hearing Research Committee who provide 
them to a research lab in Western PA. 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
javascript:top.fnSendTo('wabest2@gmail.com')
javascript:top.fnSendTo('administrator@palions.org')
http://www.njlerc.org/
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, and spokke abourt  

PAXTANG LIONS CLUB 

Paxtang King Lion Jack Thomas 
presented the honorable “pancake 
breakfast golden spatula” to Lion Newt 
Davis for his crowd control 
management. 

At the Paxtang Lions Easter Egg Hunt, Easter Bunny was spotted with her human family! 

Paul Zeph of the PA Dept of 
Conservation/Natural Resources was 
guest speaker at Paxtang Lions Club, and 
spoke about the history and operations of 
the 120 state parks in PA. 
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The celebration took place at the Red Lion Hotel and we all had a terrific time filled with laughter, good 
camaraderie with fellow Lions and got to hear from Immediate Past International President Doug, 
who gave a touching talk from the heart on making a difference through Lionism.   He was very inspiring 
to hear and we were thankful that he would take time out of his busy schedule to visit us for our 75th. 
 

LOWER PAXTON TOWNSHIP LIONS CLUB CELEBRATES 75th CHARTER 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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BLAIN LIONS CLUB 

On May 6th, Blain Lions enjoyed participating in 
the annual Perry Human Services mini-golf 
tournament to raise money for their “Take a 
Swing at Drug Abuse” program.  Pictured L-R 
are Lion Donna Shatto, Lion Judy Stoak, Lion 
John McAdoo & Lion Fay Watson 

At the Blain Lions May meeting 
President Lion Carl Smith 
presented Lion Jim Adair with a 
chevron for 30 years of Lionism 
and a Membership Key Award. 

LANDISBURG LIONS CLUB 

Congratulations to the latest “Link to the 
Future” award winners, the Landisburg Lions 
Club‘s annual award for graduating seniors.  
Each applicant is encouraged to demonstrate 
the Lions motto, “We Serve”.  In addition to 
academic excellence, references from 
educators, and other character references, a 
part of the application process includes an 
essay about how each student relates their 
experiences with community service and 
explaining the importance of service. This 
year’s awardees are Nolan Ziegler, Josiah 
Twigg, and Molly Shull. 
 

     

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
https://www.facebook.com/LandisburgLionsClub?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZXpBzt0WreRSR8AfgPJ3yc3YfXdKOZ7itcobjMzAj85ts7hWxFM9kFybfO-MwX517W0YfjLnyCxeqM24kvq7hS_4Tf2DDWFRwnCtjD30c2agsrmaMBJs9_D1RPBwr66bRngynTApqyKaEf8zLF4YFlqS9awhR7_0_4bkYS3sOioCZ4NisR5MUV0qnK-8_OtngQ&__tn__=-%5DK-R
https://www.facebook.com/LandisburgLionsClub?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZXpBzt0WreRSR8AfgPJ3yc3YfXdKOZ7itcobjMzAj85ts7hWxFM9kFybfO-MwX517W0YfjLnyCxeqM24kvq7hS_4Tf2DDWFRwnCtjD30c2agsrmaMBJs9_D1RPBwr66bRngynTApqyKaEf8zLF4YFlqS9awhR7_0_4bkYS3sOioCZ4NisR5MUV0qnK-8_OtngQ&__tn__=-%5DK-R
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LOWER PAXTON & WEST HANOVER LIONS CLUBS 

On May 6th Lower Paxton & West Hanover had a very successful joing bingo event.  Thank you 
to all that participated in any way, whether it being ticket sales or in person help at the event.   
W. Hanover KL Don and his Lions really did the brunt of the work in preparation for the event. 
Lion Rich, did an excellent job of the payouts and keeping tabs on the sales.  Both Clubs did 
quite well with the fundraiser. 
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WAYNESBORO LIONS CLUB  

The Lions Club Pavilion at Renfrew Museum & 
Park has a brand new roof and is back open.  
The awesome green shingles were made 
possible in part by a generous gift of $5000 
from Waynesboro Lions Club. 

HARRISBURG LIONS CLUB 

Harrisburg Lions Club held its 42nd MandT Travers Award Scholarship Banquet at the Harrisburg Hilton 
on May 15th .  This award recognizes outstanding students and athletes representing  32 schools.  
 
Male finalists from left to right  Dominic Frontino, Shippensburg, Max Schlager, Trinity, Matthew 
Repos, Central Dauphin, WINNER, Amir jones, Harrisburg, James Hunter, Cumberland Valley 
  
Female finalist Left to right  Brooke Graham, Boiling Springs, Madelynn Brooks, Bishop McDevitt, 
Olivia Kirkpatrick, Palmyra, Taylor Ferraro, Cedar Cliff WINNER, Sydney Stasz,Hershey. 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/


25 
 

 
 

  
EAST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 

East Hanover Lions were pleased to award two  2023 
Jonas J. Walmer Service Scholarships of $1,000. The 
Club made a commitment to this scholarship in 2004 in 
memory of our last charter member, Jonas J. Walmer. 
Mr. Walmer was a valuable member of our club and he 
exemplified the Lions Club motto of “We Serve”. The 
two recipients of this scholarship have demonstrated 
the same qualities of “Service”. 
 
 
 

Grace E. Bomgardner, Northern Lebanon High 
School was awarded our Jonas J. Walmer Service 
Scholarship for 2023 on Thursday, May 18, at the 
Northern Lebanon HS Awards Program by Lions 
Linda Sandy Spatz and Paul Sandy Sr. 
Congratulations to Grace as she continues her 
education at Penn State! 
 

Jeffrey M. LaRuffa, Lower Dauphin High School, 
was awarded the Jonas J. Walmer Service 
Scholarship on Tuesday, May 31, at the Lower 
Dauphin High School awards program by Lions 
Don Espenshade and Nancy Gamber. 
Congratulations to Jeffrey as he continues his 
college education! 
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NEW BLOOMFIELD LIONS CLUB 

Lion Kitty McCluskey packing 
plastic for New Bloomfield 
Lions recycle project.  We will 
receive one park bench from 
TREX for every 500 lbs. of 
plastic. 

PDG Dave McCluskey 
and Lion Wendy Brunner 
Packing Plastic.  

Lion Kim Hummel and Lion Denise Heck 
at PA Lions State  convention. 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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DANETTE BLANK RETIREMENT ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
Advancements and opportunities for the blind and visually impaired in South Central PA, 
fortunately, have been in steady hands for the past 23 years thanks to the leadership of 
Executive Director, Danette Blank. Danette took the helm of what was Tri-County Association 
for the Blind, overseeing Dauphin, Cumberland, and Perry Counties, on May 22, 2000.  
 
She began her position with an introduction to a financial crisis the agency was experiencing. 
Danette weathered this initial storm to keep Tri-County afloat. She created stability along the 
way, holding a capital campaign for the purchase and refurbishing of a larger building to 
better meet the needs of the organization. Plans for the new location included a Low Vision 
Rehab Center and an Eye Clinic, both offering extensive professional examinations for 
clients. Following the acceptance of Franklin County to the VROCP service area, Danette 
worked with the Board and employees to rename the organization: Vision Resources of 
Central Pennsylvania. 
 
Danette has accomplished and overseen great progress for Vision Resources, the 
community, and the grateful employees with disabilities she opened doors for. There is much 
to share about Danette’s VROCP career, but for now, it is with congratulations that the 
retirement of Danette Blank, Executive Director, will take place in the coming fiscal year 
(beginning July 1, 2023). Danette will remain active at the agency to assist with the transition 
of a new Executive Director. Her guidance has made a meaningful difference for countless 
individuals and she deserves to be honored for her dynamic and faithful dedication. 
 

VISION RESOURCES OF CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA 
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105th LCICon July 7-11 2023 
 

To learn more go to 
https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/ 

https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/
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PA Lions Bus Trip 
International Convention in Boston 

July 6-11, 2023 
 

Leaving from PA Lions State Office, 949 East Park Drive, Harrisburg, PA 17111 
Thursday July 6, 2023 at 7 a.m. Sharp! 

 
Arrive in Boston on Thursday, July 6, 2023 

Depart Boston for Home on Tuesday July 11, 2023 
 

Drop off and Pick up at both PA Delegation Hotels 
Transportation by Bailey Coach 

 
Only 55 Seats Available – First Come First Served 

$200/person 
 

Name___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address_________________________________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Cell Phone_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address____________________________________________________________ 
 

 
I need _______ seats X $200/seat = __________________________________________ 

 
 

A Check made out to PA Lions must accompany reservation form to secure a seat on the bus. 
 
Reservations Due in the State Office by Friday June 23, 2023. 
 
For questions or more information contact Acting State Administrator PDG Deb Burkholder at 
717-816-4999 or email administrator@palions.org 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:administrator@palions.org

